REPORT OF P&R 2ND APRIL 2009
The committee meeting commenced at 6.30pm.

The Report on the Malton Town Centre Strategy was introduced by Jill Thomson and Garry Housden.
Councillor Cottam said he was concerned about the WSP report being made a material consideration at this stage. He said the question was: which should come first, the cart or the horse?

Councillor Lindsay Burr expressed a similar concern, and also questioned whether there should be a superstore at WWSCP.

I made the following points: 

· There was far too much material for the committee to consider in one meeting. The agenda was over 174 pages. The revised WSP study  and associated papers alone (as supplied to members by CD) exceeded 235 pages. These matters were important for  Malton in the long term and should not be rushed. It was unlikely that members would have had time to read, digest and obtain comments from their constituents in the five days since the report and the CD’s had been issued.
· I could agree to the Council putting forward sites that it owns for consideration for redevelopment, provided that the Council’s sites were not given any greater weight than any other site.
· If the WSP Strategy is endorsed, as recommended, ahead of the LDF process, the Council will be giving its own site greater weight.

· If the WSP strategy is approved as a material consideration for use in advance of the LDF, as recommended, it will be possible for the Council to approve applications which are consistent with the WSP strategy and refuse those that are inconsistent with it, before the LDF is finalised, and in effect the LDF will have been bypassed.

· I had written several articles warning that, if WWSCP was sold, the Cattle Market could close. Surely members would not want to be party to that?

· At Malton TC, TC members had been told that the redevelopment of WSCP for retail was “Phase 1” of the Strategy. If so, where would people park their cars, if there was no Phase II or Phase II (which is not in the Council’s ownership or control) is delayed or doesn’t happen?
· The car park requirement in the WSP Report was calculated according to the population of the town and not according to the commercial square footage of the shops – as one would normally expect.

· There was very little data on impact of the proposals on the vitality and viability of the town centre. Instead, the main justification came from an inconclusive survey of public opinion carried out last August.

· The data presented – at his point the Chairman stopped me from speaking. As regards this data, please see the note below and the attachment.

Councillor K. Knaggs said, in regard to the recommendation that the WSP Report “be a material consideration in the decision making process in advance of the LDF”, the following:
“The rest of the world will not wait for us. Matters must be decided expeditiously. The WSP report will be a material factor on any planning application in the following months.”  These may not be the exact words – they are the best interpretation I can make of my notes.

Councillor Keel said there was no need for members to read through the Report – “we’ve heard it all before”.

Several members (including Councillors Keel and Knaggs) referred to the current lack of use of the car park – without taking into account the extortionate fees that have been charged and increased year on year, or the unsatisfactory interpretation of the Fees Trial. They used the alleged lack of use as an argument for selling the car park.

The officers’ recommendations were accepted unanimously (I am not a voting member of the committee). This recommendation has to be approved by full council on 21st May.

The Chief Executive announced that there would be a members’ briefing on the Town Centre Strategy at 6.30pm on 7th May. Members’ briefings are of course not open to the press or the public.

The meeting concluded at about 8.00pm. The debate on the Malton/Norton Town Centre  Strategy  (the officers report and the  more-than-235 page WSP CD) had taken just over 30 minutes.

NOTE  ON THE PART OF THE REPORT I WAS NOT ALLOWED TO SPEAK ON.

A copy of Page 22 of the WSP report (which was provided on CD, and which members did not have before them at the meeting) is attached.  Reference  is made to the “Revised Retail Capacity Figures.” 

Please note:

· To my knowledge these updated figures have not previously been put before the Council for endorsement;

· The comment: “The implication of these figures is that there is not enough new retail capacity in the short term to support a supermarket on Wentworth Street Car Park, but after 2013.........” 

· The Comment: “However, if an existing food store was to close in the meantime, this would release some retail capacity to bring forward any supermarket proposals in Wentworth Street in advance of this”

· We have all heard the rumours about Sainsburys. If these are true, this is an open invitation to them to close their former Jacksons store and apply for planning permission for WSCP. This raises a number of serious issues:
· If acted upon, this will effectively prevent consideration of other sites in different locations, and give undue priority to WWSCP;
· If the WSCP report is finally endorsed, and acted upon in this way, Sainsbury’s will be in very powerful negotiating position, as no other superstore company will be able to bid against them for a superstore on WWSCP, while Sainsbury keep Jacksons open. This could result in the Council not getting the best deal for the site, either financially or in terms of other benefits which might be available if there is open competition.
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